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Commissioner Jerry Williams opened with prayer. 
 
 

Minutes of Regular Meeting 
June 28, 2012 

 
 
Determination of Quorum: 
With only Mayor Kevin Barbee and two Commissioners present at 7:00 pm, a quorum was not determined. 
A quorum was determined at 7:14 pm with the presence of Mayor Kevin Barbee, Commissioners Larry 
Sides, Jerry Williams, Greg Lucas, and Jason Smith.  
 
Call to Order  
Mayor Kevin Barbee called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Mayor called a quorum present at 7:14 pm. 
 
Approval of agenda 
   
 
Approval of minutes  
Larry Sides made a motion to accept the June 7, 2012 minutes as written.  All were in favor.  Motion 
carried.  
 
Approval of Bills  
Greg Lucas made a motion to pay bills.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.   
 
Public Comment:  
No one spoke  
 
BUSINESS MEETING  
 
Finance-  
Bob Harvey told everyone he will present a 2011-2012 fiscal year-end report at the August meeting.  Larry 
asked Bob to present Amendment #9 to the Budget, moving money around within the Enterprise Fund, not 
affecting the bottom line or increasing the Budget.  Jerry Williams made a motion to accept Amendment 
#9 to the 2011-2012 Budget.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.  
 
Public Safety-  
Jimmy explained what the requirements are to receive an Intermediate Certificate for a Police Officer.  
Criminal Justice Standards Division awards these certificates for hours and years of service.  Commissioner 
Greg Lucas presented Officer Brian Cornett with his Intermediate Certificate.  Mayor Kevin Barbee read a 
Resolution Adopting a Policy for Mutual Aid Assistance with Other Law Enforcement Agencies (#6-12.6). 
Larry Sides made a motion to adopt the Resolution Adopting a Policy for Mutual Aid Assistance 
with Other Law Enforcement Agencies.  All approved.  Motion carried.  Greg read a resignation letter 
by part time police officer Steven Davenport.  He has gained full time employment with the Town of 
Oakboro.  Greg made a motion that Officer Steven Davenport be allowed to keep his custom made 
vest after his resignation.  All were in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Transportation-  
Jason announced the New Sidewalk Dedication Ceremony scheduled for Friday, July 13, at 10 am to be 
held at the corner of Montgomery St and Love Chapel Rd.  Congressman Larry Kissell and Dr. Terri Griffin, 
Superintendent of Stanly County Schools, have confirmed that they will be attending.  After a short 
presentation at the school, a reception will follow at the Town Hall. 
 
Environmental/Sanitation-  
Nothing at this time 
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Parks & Recreation- 
Bob reminded the Commissioners that at the last meeting they had approved installing a 6” water line down 
Park Rd to the future Picnic Shelter.  The town did not have the 6” line in inventory as first thought; so Bob 
recommends installing a 2” line instead which will serve all the park needs.  Trenching can be completed for 
.90 per foot.  Total cost should be around $900.00.  Everyone agreed to this change.  Bob informed the 
commissioners that shingles have been purchased for the dugouts and that Jason Smith has a crew who 
will rip off the old shingles for $200.00.  All approved.   
 
Water & Sewer- 
Kevin informed the Board that Raftellis and McGill have determined, in their analysis of the sewer treatment 
costs at the Oakboro Treatment Facility, that the Town of Stanfield should pay in the new Budget year $4.45 
per thousand gallons instead of the proposed rate of $4.54 presented by Oakboro.   
Jerry Williams made a motion to accept the sewer rate of $4.45 per thousand gallons to be paid to 
the Town of Oakboro beginning in the 2012-2013 fiscal year.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.  
 
Planning and Zoning: 
Nothing at this time 
 
Town Administrator: 
Nothing at this time 
 
Mayors Report:  
Kevin pointed out that the new streetlights down S Love Chapel Rd seem to be much brighter.  There are a 
few dark places near the school that will be taken care in the near future.  Officer Cornett asks if it is 
possible to get a streetlight behind the Wishbone Pub for better visibility of the parking lot.  Bob will see if he 
can get the property owner to assist with lighting. 
 
 
Board went into closed session at 7:30 to discuss Personnel.  Closed session ended at 7:44 pm. 
 
After closed session, Jerry Williams made a motion to approve a pay increase for Steven Hinson, 
raising his annual salary to $30,000.  All were in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Larry made a motion to adjourn at 7:45 pm.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
_______________________________________                  _____________________________________ 
Mayor                                             Date                                  Town Clerk                        Date 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 


